Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
October 5, 2022

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Matt
Klocke, Ferrel Nelson, David Durheim, and Anne Stitt. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of
the last Board Meeting were read. Matt asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being
stated they were approved as read. Treasurer’s report was read by the Clerk. Beginning balance
$330,868..50 the receipts totaled $227.75 and disbursements of $9,868.09, to bring our ending balance to
$321,228.16. Matt asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer’s report, none being
stated, treasurer’s report was approved as read.

Business from the floor: Ferrel Nelson was in asking about a land split possibility. He would like to split
the 20/50to 15/55 to extend property to allow house on SW comer. He was told that land splits go through
Pine County as a minor sub division.

Old Business:

e Steve Wieczorek wants some gravel on Mulling Road as you come over the tracks. Ovid and
David have handled this situation.

e  Matt talked to Roberts Excavating about ditching on Elwell Road and Low Landing Road and
brushing the township. Gravel around Fire #34259 on Jackson Road. This is all stuff they will be
getting to.

e  Mait said that North Pine has improved their gravel. Using bigger screen and adding sand so it
won’t be as slimey making it better. So they may be an option to purchase gravel from going
forward.

New Business:

e Pine County Auditor is having an additional training for Head Judges June 20 2 to 4 at North Pine
Government Center in Sandstone. They saw issues with Public Tests and new registrants
procedures and wanted to address them before the General.

e Pine County Township Officer’s meeting will be Saturday 10/22 at 9:00 a.m. at the American
Legion Hall in Hinckley. Ovid and Anne plan to attend.

e  Mileage certification was reviewed and the Supervisors agreed it was correct. Clerk will send to
the County.

e  Clerk attended the Legal Seminar in Rutledge put on by Couri &Ruppe 9/17. There was a lot of
good information. ARPA funds, Township need to elect the Standard Funds. Don’t think this was
done, there was an example resolution so Clerk will type that up for next meeting.

Meeting adjourned by Chairman, Matt at 8;12 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk Matt Klocke, Chaum






